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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
September 28, 2015
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:09 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners  Richard Redick, Lindsey Brock, Elaine Brown, Carl Cannon, Paul Astleford, ex-officio; Commissioners Marla Buchanan and Larry Williams were excused;   Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Lakisha Williams, Finance Department; Fred Jones, Bill Moseley, Jacksonville Transportation Authority;  Lisa King, Langton Associates; Tom Goldsbury, Chief, Building Inspection;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Ferry; Rachel Merritt, Council Staff;  Ted Corley, Lyn Corley; Jessica Morales, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the August 24, 2015 meeting.
In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Rick Redick reported that there have been weekly meetings in preparation for Ferry Fest. He indicated that in its next issue, eu magazine’s back cover will feature an advertisement for Ferry Fest.  Commissioner Redick explained that efforts were being made to acquire electricity for vendors for food preparation; use of electricity would alleviate the noise from food trucks’ generators.  The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, indicated that he would make some telephone calls to contacts at the Florida Times-Union to generate coverage for the festival.  Lisa King suggested that Chris Hong would be a good contact.
Mrs. Lyn Corley explained the planning that was underway to unveil the historic marker honoring the French Huguenot settlers.  The U.S. Coast Guard Color Guard and the Andrew Jacksonville High School band were to be participants.  An array of speakers has been invited including the French Consul.  A discussion of the logistics in this component of Ferry Fest ensued.
As the Ferry Commission’s contract with Langton & Associates expires at the end of September, the Commission heard Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston’s report on the administrative award process.  An informal RFP was issued for the contract. She reported that there had been only one response and that the response was from Langton & Associates.  Commissioner Elaine Brown moved and Commissioner Rick Redick seconded the motion to award the Ferry Commission’s contract for grant writing to Langton & Associates.  The Commission voted unanimously to approve the motion.  The Chair will sign the contract for the Commission.
In  Update on Grants for the Ferry, Lisa King, Langton & Associates, reported that a $3.6 million Federal Transportation Administration Passenger Ferry Grant had been submitted.  JTA is the applicant; Ms. King drafted the grant application.  
On the FDOT Joint Participation Agreement, Paige Johnston is going to prepare a new Joint Participation Agreement between the City and the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.  The Mayor’s signature will be required.  The Commission voted unanimously to approve a motion to initiate a new Joint Participation Agreement.

On a motion by Commissioner Lindsey Brock and seconded by Commissioner Elaine Brown, the Commission voted to approve the execution of a 2nd amendment to the HMS contract.  Paige Johnson explained what the 2nd amendment entailed.

In the monthly Marine Operations Report – HMS Ferries, Tom Goldsbury and Mark Fernandez referenced the printed reports that had been distributed.  Ridership on the vessel is good.  Mr. Fernandez reported on the issue regarding cell phone usage. The use of cell phones is prohibited when vehicles are boarding and leaving the ferry.  Passengers are urged to follow the directions of the ferry’s crew.  Mr. Fernandez underscored the importance of signage in directing passengers on cell phone use and referenced the sample signage language that had been distributed.  Commissioner Brock felt that it was important that the ferry’s crew make it clear that the cell phone issue is a safety issue. 
Mark Fernandez reported that there are an unacceptable number of “fender bender” accidents aboard the ferry and referred to a hand-out that addressed the issue.

Tom Goldsbury reported that bids for the ferry’s propeller refurbishing during the haul-out are due October 7th.

On the Transfer Agreement with JTA, Paige Johnston reported that a meeting will have to be scheduled between City and JTA officials to discuss financial obligations.  The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, indicated that a public meeting for the discourse was preferable; Bill Moseley, JTA, concurred.  Mr. Crescimbeni requested Ms. Johnston to talk with Finance Director Mike Weinstein about having his staff at the meeting.  
The last item on the agenda was a review of the Continuing Control Agreement with JTA regarding the completion of the Slipwall Project.  Paige Johnston reported that the JTA has been working with the Federal Transportation Administration (FTA).  FTA wants to have an agreement in place; the City Council will be required to approve the agreement.  Mr. Moseley explained that the FTA wants both the JTA and the City to make assurances that the award is used solely for transportation purposes.  A motion to file the agreement was approved by the Commission.

Fred Jones, JTA, reported on the recent work of the transition committee.  At Wednesday’s meeting, there will be an update on the design-build process.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:28 P. M.
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